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WASHINGTON, February 6, 2007 -  The Defense Security Cooperation Agency notified Congress of a 
possible Foreign Military Sale to Australia of F/A-18E/F Super Hornet Aircraft as well as associated 
equipment and services.  The total value, if all options are exercised, could be as high as $3.1 billion. 
 
The Government of Australia has requested a possible sale of 24 F/A-18E/F Super Hornet Aircraft, 48 
F414-GE-402 installed engines, 6 F414-GE-402 spare engines, 24 AN/APG-79 Radar Systems, 24 
AN/USQ-140 Multifunctional Informational Distribution System Low Volume Terminals, 30 AN/ALR-
67(V)3 Electric Warfare Countermeasures Receiving Sets, 145 LAU-127 Guided Missile Launchers and 
30 AN/PVS-9 Night Vision Goggles.  The proposal will include integration of the AN/ALE-47 Electronic 
Warfare Countermeasures Systems, Joint Helmet Mounted Cueing Systems, 12 Joint Mission Planning 
Systems, and AN/ALE-55 Fiber Optic Towed Decoys.  Also included are system integration and testing, 
software development/integration, test sets and support equipment, spare and repair parts, maintenance 
and pilot training, software support, publications and technical documents, U.S. Government and 
contractor technical assistance, and other related elements of logistics and program support.  The 
estimated cost is $3.1 billion. 
 
Australia is an important ally in the Western Pacific.  The strategic location of this political and economic 
power contributes significantly to ensuring peace and economic stability in the region.  Australia’s efforts 
in peacekeeping and humanitarian operations have made a significant impact to regional political and 
economic stability and have served U.S. national security interests.  This proposed sale is consistent with 
those objectives and facilitates burden sharing with our allies. 
 
Australia needs these aircraft for coalition operations.  The proposed sale of F/A-18E/F aircraft will 
increase Australia’s tactical aviation capabilities.  An increase in capability will be accrued primarily due 
to the larger number of aircraft and the larger range and endurance of the F/A-18E/F. 
 
The proposed sale of this equipment and support will not affect the basic military balance in the region. 
 
The principal contractors will be:   
 
 Boeing Company    St. Louis, Missouri 
 General Electric Aircraft Engines  Lynn, Massachusetts 
 Data Link Solutions    Chesterfield, Missouri 
 BAE Systems     Rockville, Maryland 
 Northrop Grumman Corporation  Los Angeles, California 
 Raytheon Corporation    Andover, Maryland 
 Visions Systems International   San Jose, California 
  
There are no known offset agreements proposed in connection with this potential sale. 
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Implementation of this sale will require approximately eight contractor representatives to provide 
technical and logistics support in Australia for two years.  U.S. Government and contractor 
representatives will also participate in program management and technical reviews for one-week intervals 
twice annually.  
 
There will be no adverse impact on U.S. defense readiness as a result of this proposed sale. 
 
This notice of a potential sale is required by law; it does not mean that the sale has been concluded. 
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